Dear Mr. Sutherland,

Thank you for your reply and addressing this monumental undertaking of corruption and child abuse.

Once again here are the definitions of child abuse and domestic violence: 
Psychological child abuse is listed in the DSM-5 under V995.51. In this case a shared persecutory delusion.
The United States Department of Justice’s definition of emotional abuse is: “Harming one’s relationship with his/her children”

I hope you already know the definitions of Due process.

Everything on the Findings of fact sheet (attached) can be verified by the Watauga County Clerk of court and the audio recordings from the clerk of court.
If you cannot get them, please ask and I will supply as much as I can.

Please note:  Psychological child abuses does not stop at the age of 18 and many of the effects last a lifetime. 
While you are asking me for a very partial list of judicial abuses
I will also ask that you take this seriously and not look for the one or two reasons that can be concocted to shelve the entire complaint.

After reading your response I would like to address few concerns. I also ask that you do not give me bland answers to these questions. Please proceed with bullet point answers so it will be easy to follow your responses.

1. [bookmark: _Hlk117333692]Do you realize this is a child protection issue?
2. Can you please elaborate on your knowledge of psychological child abuse?
3. Are you aware of the damage that can happen from psychological child abuse?
4. Can you please tell me the basics of psychological child abuse? 
5. What are some of the personality disruptions and disorders that can evolve from child psychological abuse?
6. What is the FBI’s position and procedure when someone reports psychological child abuse to the states entities and the state entities ignores them?
7. What is the FBI’s procedure for an employee within the FBI when that employee refuses to act on critical leads about child abuse?
8. Did I miss from your letter what kind of abuse did my children suffer from and what were the effects?
9. Have you read the American Psychological Associations letter to the President from June 14th, 2018 and the article unseen wounds?
10. Is it standard operating procedure for the FBI to dismiss children who have been psychologically abused?

[bookmark: _Hlk117341734]These specific questions are to see what the FBI’s knowledge about psychological child abuse and if the FBI has the basic knowledge and capability of protecting children from this continued abuse.

Correct me if I am wrong: From my point of view a large emphasis of your letter had very little to do with protecting children and parents and almost everything to do with the FBI trying to shift the focus from child abuse to a person unhappy with the outcome of a divorce.
Are you aware these are two different things?

Would you honestly have sent me the same letter had I said that my children were sodomized by the people I mentioned? I have tried to report the sexual abuse to the DSS and sheriff, but no one acted on the information, investigated, or wrote a report.
Would the FBI have sent me a letter like you had written?

Policy makers in your letter: Policies are already in place but are not being followed. Any oversite committees are intentionally neglecting their responsibilities and protecting the these child abusers and covering up these civil rights violations. That’s again why I am in contact with you. This is a nation wide epidemic and needs to be addressed and corrected.

Violent Crimes Against Children — FBI
Parents, Caregivers, Teachers — FBI
Violent Crimes Against Children — FBI  "all threats of abuse" 
Operation Cross Country XI — FBI
FBI nationwide operation locates 121 actively missing kids, child sex trafficking victims | Fox News
The only issue we have different from the FBI preforming their duties is one child is being sexually abused while another is being emotionally and psychologically abused.

“We at the FBI have no greater mission than to protect our nation’s children from harm,” said FBI Director Christopher Wray. “

The statement you made for individuals to report their cases to the FBI on regular channels should be a gallant offer.
Unfortunately, it is malevolent at best. The FBI has set up their call centers to intentionally place children, parents, and families, in grave danger (https://www.childabusivejudges.com/suicides.html). 

From what I have encountered with FBI's call center is atrocious. 
The way the FBI has handled this so far implicates that the FBI is intentionally and negligently ignores calls about psychological child abuse. 

While trying to report complaints/charges about child abuse no one should ever have to demand to be taken seriously. Feel free to listen to two calls I personally had with the FBI and how they just hung up.
https://www.childabusivejudges.com/fbi.html

From your letter: I will ask that you please keep the focus on the children, child abuse and civil rights violations and not the divorce. To be specific:  child abuse, child trafficking, domestic violence, and civil rights violations have zero correlation to me being not happy with the outcome of a trial. 
[bookmark: _Hlk117275605]I would hope that none of us would go up to child whose been sexually abused and state your parents in a divorce? Well then, nothing to do here.  

There are over 250+ Judges accused of psychological child abuse across the United States. (https://www.childabusivejudges.com/reported-judges.html).  
These are federal crimes across the United States and need to be addressed immediately as many of these children may be in eminent danger.

The FBI needs to take a proactive role and address this exploitation of children by means of Judges and the states entities who grant these atrocities to take place.

The FBI’s first order of business should be to protect children.
The FBI needs a press release from Christopher Wray stating that the FBI is starting a MAJOR investigation involving the destruction of families by judge ordered psychological child abuse, the willful disregard of civil rights, the tearing apart of our constitution.

The second order of business should be the FBI taking complaints of psychological child abuse seriously while via phone or email.
We need to hold everyone accountable.

One last thing, I am far from the only person whose children and me were deprived of civil rights and had judge ordered unrepairable damage happen to their families. Enclosed/attached are the complaint I have compiled.
Please take these complaints seriously.

Once again, thank you for the opportunity to help so many children and families.
 
Thank you for your time. 

Please reply with the name, email, and phone number of your supervisor so I can know who is involved?


Kenneth Gottfried


I am ending this letter with an email that I received from one of my daughters on Aug 18th 2022. The 1st contact in almost 9 years.  Unfortunately, I do not believe you will be able to understand the fingerprints of psychological abuse based on your comments within your letter. Please have a specialist in the field of psychological child abuse also review the letter.


Dear Ken Gottfried,

I have written this letter many times over the years. I have decided to send this one because I am on a journey to forgiveness and inner peace. There are a few things I need for you to know and take seriously. Your actions and words have caused me an immense amount of fear and sadness. Words have power. Actions have power. And you have used your power for selfish reasons. When you stalk me, it is scary. Please do not contact me.

I do not want to rehash old conflicts. I want to use my words and take control of my own story. So please do not contact me. I need this power for myself. I refuse to live in fear any longer. You are not the monster under my bed anymore, just a distant relative.

I am not interested in your opinion, side of the story, or thoughts. All I need is to communicate two things:
· I forgive you
· I wish you well
I forgive the poor choices, the scary memories, and the shortened childhood. I forgive you for leaving, and I forgive you for staying. I am not asking you to agree with me; I'm just asking you to let me go. I want to live my life now. We are separate, and we are strangers, which is how I have to have it.

Just one more thought. With all of the bad, I do want to reference the good. Thank you for teaching me how to laugh. You taught me how to have a good sense of humor, and I hope you find peace within that. That being said, my safety and well-being are not laughing matters.

Thank you for respecting my wishes and letting me go. Feel free to work through this letter with a therapist; I found it extremely helpful.

Have a distanced and peaceful life,
-Megan

